
ROSSMOOR WOMEN’S 18-HOLE GOLF CLUB 
GENERAL MEETING 

Thursday, March 5, 2015 
Creekside Clubhouse 

 
Captain Olivia Hsueh called the meeting to order at 1:30 pm. 
 
Mark Heptig welcomed the group to the new golfing season and reported that the 
clinics have been very well received. He also touched on some upcoming maintenance 
projects; for example, mulching areas which get little play in order to conserve water.  
 
Wayne Weckerlin emphasized the importance of golf lessons.  He and Mark are 
available for playing lessons. Also, he urged our members to take advantage of 
WGANC Open Days. 
 
Olivia thanked Teddi Swanson, Margo Dutton, and Jean Carroll for organizing 
today’s luncheon. 
 
Tournament Chair Kay Doyle reported on procedures for play days. 
 
Bari Mantel was thanked for organizing a successful Launch the Season event on 
February 12. 
 
Olivia introduced the 2015 Board Members and Committee Chairs. 
 
Co-Captain Betty Cuniberti promoted Open Days and explained the procedures for 
participating.  
 
Sil Jung gave the Treasurer’s Report and presented the proposed 2015 Budget of 
$6,925.00. It was moved (Marsha Belcher) and seconded (Joan Baggett) that we accept 
the new budget. The motion passed. 
 
Membership Chair Linda Pingatore introduced three new members: Susan Wong, 
Sheri Lenz, and Lana Yagle. Linda reported that we have a total of 118 members. 
 
Handicap Chair Pat Taylor explained Equitable Stroke Control to the group. 
Handicaps 10-19 can take no more than 7 strokes per hole; 20-29, 8 strokes per hole; 
30-39, 9 strokes per hole, and 40+, 10 strokes per hole. Pat is also on the Invitational 
Committee. This year the theme is: Tee Off in Wonderland. She asked for donations of 
tea pots. 
 
Rules Chair Peggy Yamada asked if players had read the Rule of the Month posted on 
the 18er bulletin board in the Golf Shop. She will continue to do this as long as there is 
interest. Peggy is also in charge of the Charity Tournament. 
 
Robin Moreau reported on East Bay Team Play. Our first match is April 23. She plans 



to have a meeting to familiarize players with match play. 
 
Jean Carroll reported on Diablo Team Play. Teams for DTP consist of 8 players. The 
first match is April 9 at Orinda. 
  
Spring Fling Chair Marsha Belcher urges members to sign up for this event and to 
invite a 9er to play with them, if possible, but all players will be welcomed. Four 
members from our group and four members from the 9ers will be models for the fashion 
show. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:15. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Betty Bowles, for Linda Scheffer, Secretary 


